News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
Petrus edition - November 2016
Dear Residents, 

Following last month’s article about Worcestershire being the 3rd fastest growing economy in the UK, there has been a lot of good news stories from local businesses in the last month. 

For example, I attended a very interesting presentation by the MD of Evesham Vale Growers (EVG) who have invested £25m in the state of the art tomato growing facility which is a model of sustainability. They harvest rainwater to grow tomatoes in hydroponic systems in a huge greenhouse. The waste from both the growing and packing operations powers an anaerobic digester (AD) that in turn produces digestate and biogas. Carbon dioxide and heat are also generated by the AD, both of which are utilised in the greenhouse growing operation. The carbon dioxide makes the tomatoes grow bigger, and the heat and special LED lights means tomatoes can be grown all year round. The biogas is sold into the national grid, and digestate is spread on their crops rather than having to use expensive chemical fertilisers. Any vegetable and salad waste with little calorific value for the ADs is fed to their 350 head of Aberdeen Angus beef cattle, which then produce manure that is a good feedstuff for the digester. A complete circle of sustainable horticulture, but the best part of this process is the vision that sees a great future for growing tomatoes in the Vale of Evesham as currently we import 85% to 95% of all tomatoes sold in the UK. With this new process, tomatoes can be grown here all year round, and so the future looks bright! EVG already produce 240 tonnes of tomatoes per week and supply many of our UK Supermarkets including Sainsbury, Co-Op and Morrisons. Well done EVG, and we look forward to when Evesham tomatoes are as well known nationally as Evesham Asparagus!

If you have any good news local stories then let me know, as I am a great believer that good news needs publicity. It seems to me that most news on national radio and TV seems to be rather depressing, and in reality there is lots of good news that needs to hit the headlines more!

Some more good news this month from Wychavon District Council is the fact that the Overview & Scrutiny team have published their report on the council’s Planning Enforcement service and have come up with 12 recommendations. As part of the review of this department, councillors visited other councils in the Midlands to see how they operated this important Council service, and to share Best Practice. If you want to see their report then see the Wychavon website  http://www.wychavon.gov.uk/scrutiny-library and click on 2016 reports.

And finally some updates on Pebworth Highways:

1. The road drain outside the school has been upgraded – a new pipe was laid across the field to the brook to allow it to drain better

2. Front Street will be re-surfaced this financial year but it will probably be in March 2017 now.

3. The pavement from the village hall to School Lane has been identified as one that needs re-surfacing and has been put into the 2017 programme

As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it 

Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 

Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277
